

14 June 2024

Mr John Luke

fyi-request-21665-43924bdc@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Luke

Official Information Request

I refer to your email of 13 May 2024 in which you ask, under the Official Information Act 1982, the following questions about recent advertising for positions on the New Zealand Parole Board:

- how and where were the positions advertised?
- how many applications were received from the public?
- how many nominations were received from nominating agencies?
- how many positions are being considered?
- when does the Ministry anticipate the process will be completed?

In response to your questions, I can advise the following:

- Expressions of Interest were invited via a posting on the Ministry of Justice website.
- Forty-nine expressions of interest were received.
- No nominations were sought or received from nominating agencies.
- The number of appointments to be made has yet to be determined by the Attorney-General.
- The Ministry anticipates the process should be completed before the end August 2024.

Yours sincerely

Edrick Child

Acting Chief Legal Counsel